
 
MID-CAROLINA RIFLE 
CLUB PO BOX 2528 
COLUMBIA, SC 29202-2528 

 
 
 
 
 
NEXT MEETING:  Monday, March 11, 2019, 6:30 PM at Murray’s in Edenwood Plaza. 
 
Reminder #1:  Membership renewals are due 60 days before your membership expires. You 
cannot renew by EMAIL. 
 
Reminder #2: Get your STEEL Targets approved for use at the range. All steel targets must 
be approved by the CRO. 
 

Matches and upcoming events schedule 
 

Cowboy Action – Palmetto Posse 1st Saturday 9:00am 
Small bore Rifle 1st Saturday 9:00am 
NRA Light Rifle 1st Sunday 9:00am 
USPSA (IPSC) Practical Pistol 2nd Saturday 9:00am 
NRA High Power Rifle 2nd Sunday 9:00am 
NCOWS (no November match) 2nd  Sunday 9:45am 
MCRC Meeting at Murray’s 2nd Monday 6:30pm 
Precision Pistol (Feb – Nov) 3rd Saturday 9:00am 
Steel Challenge 3rd Saturday 10:00am 
Metallic Rifle Silhouette 3rd Saturday 12:00pm 
Cowboy Action – Savannah River Rangers 3rd Sunday 9:30am 
Black Powder 4th Saturday 9:00am 
IDPA Defensive (Carry) pistol 4th Saturday 10:00am 

 
New Shooter Clinic, USPSA & Steel Challenge - March 3, 2019 

SC Steel Challenge State Match – March 15-16, 2019 
USPSA Toys for Tots Match – November 9-10, 2019 

 
MID-CAROLINA RIFLE CLUB 

PO Box 2528, Columbia, SC 29202-2528 
Roy Mullis, President, 803-360-1490, roym788@gmail.com  

Linda Chico, Vice President, 803-629-7095, lchico@sc.rr.com 
Patten Watson, Treasurer, 803-463-6533, duck.tail@yahoo.com  

Rhonda Metz, Secretary, 803-315-5576, secretary@midcarolinarifleclub.com  
Website: http://www.midcarolinarifleclub.com/ 
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Dues payments may be made at the meetings or mailed to P.O. Box 2528, Columbia, SC 29202-2528. 
If you have questions about dues, please contact Treasurer Patten Watson at 803-463-6533 or email 
duck.tail@yahoo.com. 

 
Report apparent violations of range rules or unsafe or discourteous behavior, with vehicle license tag 
numbers, to club President Roy Mullis for investigation. If you want the club to continue operation, 
members must be self-policing in this manner. 

 
 

Minutes – February, 2019 
 
There were fifty-three (53) members and guests in attendance: 
 
Roy Mullis Linda Chico Bob Molchan Henry Schlein 
Eric Wright George Henderson Dwight Bachman Scott Spencer 
Sam Senich Gail Senich Charley Frances Jim Copeland 
Michael Dodge Rick Wallace Michael Wingard Linda Andersen 
Dave Andersen Jeff Howell Richard Byers Scott Johnson 
Jack Rogers Dwayn Lee Nelson Thompson Julie Holling 
Wayne Cooley Robert Marcotulli Ruth Marcotulli Wesley Bommer 
Bob Hoban Scott Thoman Michael Mika Tom Glynn 
Lee Rouse Larry Dodson Bill Watten Charlie Spiers 
Mike Dawson Michael Carr Derrick Hernandez Richard Boyd 
Bryce Hylton Sierra Hylton Kim Wales Charles Hedgpath 
Jim Boyd Sherry Rooney Joseph Rooney Jeff Burg 
David Marino Tommy Wood Phyllis Wood Ron ? 
Scott Powers    

 
 
Roy Mullis called the meeting to order and led the club in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. He also led 
the club in a prayer. The minutes of the January meeting were approved by voice vote. 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Roy Mullis, roym788@gmail.com, 803-360-1490  
Roy Mullis reported. 
 
I mentioned last month the recent rash of range violations. We are still having some although not as 
often, which is a good sign. Again, I want to remind all the members that the rules are there to protect 
the member as well as the club. Please take a minute to review the rules. 
 
Some rules, such as the primary rule of not shooting into the ground, goes all the way back to the 
beginning of the club. Others, such as the resent change to full auto shooting, are more recent. The rules 
are fluid and change according to different factors. It is the members responsibility to keep up with the 
rules. 
 
  

mailto:duck.tail@yahoo.com
mailto:duck.tail@yahoo.com


VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Linda Chico, lchico@sc.rr.com, 803-629-7095.  
Linda Chico reported. 
 
Please remember to contact me by phone, email or text message if you have questions about your 
membership (renewals, credits, forms needed, etc). If you cannot get the renewal to print, contact me. 
And Roy always has hard copies available at the range.  We both bring extra copies to the meeting. 
 
Again, a reminder that Apple mobile devices have a built-in "PDF viewer" which does just what it says - 
users can view the form, but it will not let users fill out a form.  If you access all internet sites with an 
Apple mobile device, Adobe recommends that you get an App to open Adobe forms.  This only applies 
to mobile devices - not to MACs. 
 
REMEMBER * * Renewals must be sent in 60 days via postal mail before your membership 
expires and prior to the meeting to allow all of the information to be processed. You will know you 
have successfully completed renewal once you get a new membership card. Please do not call or email 
Patten asking about the status of your renewal if you only sent it a week or two earlier.  If you are using 
an Apple mobile device to complete a renewal form, you may need to install an Adobe Forms App 
(available free in the App Store).  Please contact Linda Chico (lchico@sc.rr.com) if you have problems 
accessing or printing the form. 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Rhonda Metz, secretary@midcarolinarifleclub.com, 803-315-5576. 
Rhonda Metz reported. 
 
If there are any changes or corrections to the newsletter, please bring them to my attention. The sign in 
sheets by the door are for everyone in attendance. This does include those wanting to join the club 
tonight. PLEASE print your name so that I can read it.   Thank you! 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Patten Watson, duck.tail@yahoo.com, 803-463-6533.  
No report. 
 
Patten is a CPA in SC. If you would like to have more information regarding our finances, please 
contact him (after the latest IRS deadline if possible). 
 
CRO/RANGE MAINTENANCE REPORT:  CRO:  Donnie Bryson. Range Maintenance: Julie 
Holling, jwholling@bellsouth.net, 803-755-7397. 
See President’s report. 
 
COWBOY ACTION SHOOTING - Palmetto Posse:  Roger Horton roger@adluh.com, 803-447-
0853. 
Rhonda Metz reported. 
 
The Palmetto Posse is a cowboy action club that shoots on the first Saturday of each month. This past 
Saturday we had 39 shooters that came out to enjoy a day of shooting The weather was sunny with 
temps in the upper 60s. We kicked things off with a safety meeting at 9:30am with shooting starting 
around 10:00am. We shot 6 stages with each stage consisting of 10 pistol rounds 10 rifle rounds and 4 + 
shotgun rounds, for a total of 60 pistol, 60 rifle, and around 25 shotgun rounds for the match.  
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We wrapped things up around 1:30. Then we all converge upon Murrays for cold beer and the best 
cheeseburgers in town! 
 
We had 4 shooters that shot clean,  meaning they hit all the targets in the correct order. They were 
Cowboy Junky, J P Hara, Komanche Moon Morgan and The Lorenzo Kid 
 
Our top 5 with their overall match times are as follows 
#5 Boo Goodyear  with a 149.02 
#4 Stone Ground with a 140.27 
#3 Sue Render with a 136.90 
#2 Lighthorse Pete with a 120.93 
#1 Cowboy Junky with a 92.29   
  
SMALLBORE PRONE RIFLE Richard Byers, mcrcsmallbore@gmail.com, 803-240-9678. 
Richard Byers reported. 
 
For those that didn't come out and compete today you missed a beautiful day at the range. Temperatures 
started a little cool but warmed up quickly. The match conditions were a little tricky. The mirage was 
making itself known. 
 
We started with 8 competitors but one dropped out with equipment problems. Today we shot the metric 
targets.  
 
Bob Clark from Palmetto Gun Club was the match winner with a score of 1173-66 X 
Second was Clay Marshall with a score of 1160-42X. 
Third place was Jeff Howell with a score of 1129-34X 
 
Hope to see everyone next month 
 
NRA LIGHT RIFLE:  Robert Shaffner, Robert_shaffner@yahoo.com, 330-409-3799. 
Roy Mullis reported. 
 
It was a great morning at the club today, low 50's with the rain holding off until after we had wrapped 
up! 5 hardy souls participated in the light rifle competition. 
 
Michal Bowling was the winner today shooting 363 for the 1st round. (374 for the 2nd round) 
Clay Marshall showing us how it's done, 351 1st round, 399 2nd round (all prone) 
 
Scott Johnson 346, 395 (prone) 
 
Jethro Currie with Iron sights tallying 341 1st round, 343 2nd round! 
Every boat needs an anchor; 
Bob Shaffner 319 1st round, 268 2nd round. 
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We had spectators for the 1st round today as well.  We hope they will return to participate! 
 
Light rifle is an entry level competition shot from 3 positions; standing (2 10 round targets), sitting or 
kneeling (1 10 round target) and prone (1 10 round target) with unlimited sighter shots all within 55 
minutes.  We hope to see any returning or new participants on the 1st Sunday of each month at 9 AM. 
 
USPSA-IPSC PISTOL: Mike Wingard, mhw_uspsa@yahoo.com, 803-521-0886; Derrick Hernandez, 
rangeraa45@gmail.com, 910-580-8343; or Joe Magagnoli, jcm331@gmail.com, 610-509-7627.   
Derrick Hernandez reported. 
 
We had 89 shooters at the USPSA Match for February. It was cold, but thankfully not too windy and 
there was no rain. About 12 hours earlier at setup, it was about 80 degrees -- Huge temperature 
swing.  A really big thanks to those who volunteered on Friday to set up the match: Mike Wingard, Joe 
Magagnoli, Derrick Hernandez, Tim Fritz, Bob Bailey, Seth Feaster, Linden Burnstein, Julie Holling 
and Lee Rouse.  Jack Suber was the top shooter in Open Division.  Tre Roach was winner in Limited 
Division.  Barry Wilson was the only shooter in Limited-10 Division.  Dewey Hutson from Augusta was 
the winner in Production Division. Donald Powers was the top shooter in PCC Division. Travis Crain 
was the only shooter in Revolver Division.  Douglas Wilton from Charleston was the high shooter in 
Single Stack Division.  MCRC member Scott Thompson was the top shooter in Carry Optics Division. 
 
A reminder that our USPSA group is hosting a Level 2 Chief Range Safety Officer course February 23 
& 24.  USPSA organizes the class by sending an experienced instructor to train our local competitors so 
that the matches are conducted safely and within the rules of our sport.  Instructors are unpaid 
volunteers.  The Saturday portion of the class will be at a meeting room in a local hotel.  The Sunday 
portion of the class requires a half day of Range Time.  They will use 3 pistol bays from 8AM until 12 
noon on Sunday, February 24th.  The remaining pistol bays would still be open for members who wish 
to shoot Sunday morning. 
 
The MCRC USPSA shooters are planning a New Shooter Clinic on Sunday, March 3rd.  The clinic will 
orient new competitors to USPSA pistol competition and Steel Challenge.  We will feature a 
combination of safety instruction and very simple hands on shooting with coaching, in a non-match 
environment to be less intimidating to new shooters.  Plans are to charge participants $5 each to cover 
fees owed to the range.  USPSA has reserved 4 pistol bays from 9AM to 1PM on March 3rd for the New 
Shooter Clinic.  The remaining pistol bays would still be open for members who wish to shoot Sunday 
morning 
 
The usual USPSA - IPSC matches are held the second Saturday of each month. We are using online 
registration which starts the Monday prior to the match.  Contact Linda Chico at LChico@sc.rr.com to 
add your name to the notification list.  Sign in at the range starts at 9:30 am.  Shooting starts at 10:00 
am.  Juniors are free. New shooters are half price ($10).  Set-up for the match is on the preceding day on 
Friday afternoon. If you are interested in coming out and trying a shooting sport that involves running 
and gunning, you can start with very nearly any centerfire pistol if you have enough magazines for it.   
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NRA HIGH POWER RIFLE:  Clay Marshall, marshallc@bellsouth.net, 803-695-0300 or Scott 
Johnson, scottjohnson641@gmail.com.  
Scott Johnson reported.   
 
Match was held on February 10th. 7 shooters came out on a cool, mostly cloudy, day. Scott Johnson won 
with a 485-22X 
 
NATIONAL CONGRESS OF OLD WEST SHOOTISTS (NCOWS): Henry Schlein, 
henryschlein@yahoo.com, 843-821-9999 – Saluda Saddle Tramps is the South Carolina posse of 
NCOWS.  
Henry Schlein reported. 

The National Congress of Old West Shootists (NCOWS) held its regularly scheduled match on Sunday, 
February 10, 2018.  The match consisted of 5 stages plus a Prince of Pistoleers bonus stage.  Individual 
stage themes were influenced loosely by various scenes in popular westerns, including Hombre`, Wyatt 
Earp and Lonesome Dove.  All stages included reactive knockdown targets and some involved 
reloading.  Although the weather was a little brisk, numerous participants nonetheless showed up 
undeterred, to shoot the match.  The match results are as follows:   4-GUN SMOKELESS 
SHOOTIST:  1st Place -- Steele Henry, 247.11; 2d Place -- Youghiogheny Kid, 254.91; 3d Place -- Phil 
Henry, 385.04.  4-GUN SMOKELESS DUELIST:  1st Place -- Capt. Mathias Quigley.  4-GUN BLACK 
POWDER SHOOTIST:  1st Place -- Cheyenne Jim, 353.32; 2d Place -- Manassas, 513.29.  Elder 4-GUN 
SMOKELESS SHOOTIST:  1st Place -- Moonshine, 291.15.  ELDER 4-GUN SMOKELESS 
DUELIST:  1st Place -- Doc Who, 246.46. LAWMAN: 1st Place -- Sgt. Rick Henry, 340.23.  CLEAN 
MATCH SHOOTERS:  Doc Who and Sgt. Henry.  Sgt. Henry’s signature Cowboy coffee was provided, 
percolated the old-fashioned way; coffee that tastes like coffee instead of water.  Must’ve been good, too; 
it was all gone before the end of the match.  Donuts and sweet rolls were also provided.  Special 
recognition and thanks to some special deputies, Doc Who, Steele Henry and Phil Henry, for being willing 
to come out Saturday Afternoon, prior to the match, to help with the setup.   

New Members.  Several new members have signed up recently, including Doc Who's wife, Dr. Lynne 
Ornes; also, Moonshine, The Youghiogheny Kid, and several more Henry Family members.  Welcome 
aboard all and thank you for your support. 

Our next match will be Sunday, Match is March 10, 2019.  We welcome all Cowboy and Cowgirl 
shooters, and anyone else who might be interested in Old West-style shooting.  Come for the coffee, stay 
for the shooting.   

Our matches are held on the second Sunday of each month, except for November to accommodate the 
Toys for Tots benefit match and unless otherwise specified.  Match fee is $15.00 ($8.00 for juniors, no 
charge for age 12 and under).  Please come and check us out; or better yet, join in the fun.  No need to be 
shy, we are a very friendly and family-oriented group.  Sgt. Henry’s signature Cowboy Coffee and donuts 
provided at most matches. 

NCOWS uses rules similar to SASS Cowboy matches, although NCOWS pays greater attention to 
historical accuracy concerning our guns, clothing and equipment.  New participants are given generous 
allowances, since we realize it takes a long time to acquire needed clothing and accoutrements.  Gun carts 
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are optional, rifle racks are provided.  We shoot in 2, 3 and 4-gun classes.  Generally, any pre-1900 pistol, 
rifle in pistol caliber, and/or shotgun may be used.  These can be originals in serviceable condition or 
reproductions.  Additionally, we shoot smokeless and black powder.  There is no overall winner in 
NCOWS matches; each class is judged independently.  Come for the coffee, stay for the fun. 

PRECISION PISTOL: Mike Carr, afvet53@netzero.net, 803-408-0024.  
Mike Carr reported.   
 
Our first match of the year is this coming Saturday. 
 
STEEL CHALLENGE: Dennis Coggins, damocles1234@hotmail.com, 803-732-0663, or Julie 
Holling, jwholling@bellsouth.net, 803-755-7397. 
Julie Holling reported. 
 
On January 19th, we had 37 shooters with 61 firearms. The shooters included one junior, four ladies, and 
one new shooter. Chad Wylie led Limited with 77.60 seconds. He also won Production in 80.61 
seconds. Jonathan Trojahn led Pistol Caliber Carbine Open with 59.92 seconds. Corey Hayes led 
Rimfire Postol Open in 55.38 seconds. Mike Phillips won Rimfire Postol Iron in 87.75 seconds. Todd 
Syssa won Rimfire Rifle Open in 50.18 seconds. The Open, Carry Optics, Single Stack, Pistol Caliber 
Carbine Iron and Rimfire Rifle Iron Divisions did not have enough competitors to have an official 
winner. 
 
Our next match is Saturday, February 16th. Julie will be out of town and Linda Chico will be covering 
registration and scores at the range on Saturday. Preregistration thru Practiscore.com is required. If you 
have problems with registering, please contact me. Anyone who is not a new shooter will be charged an 
extra $5 to register at the range on match day. If you are interested in helping set up for the match and 
getting a $15 discount on your match fee, set-up will be done on Friday, starting at 4:00pm. We start 
registration at the range beginning at 9:15 and the match starts at 10:00. 
 
We will not hold a club match in March, but will be hosting the SC State Steel Championship. We will 
be setting up on March 14, with the match being held on the 15th and 16th. In mid to late February, we 
will be calling for volunteers to assist with the match. 
 
METALLIC RIFLE SILHOUETTE: Mical Bowling mical@blackwolfconsulting.com (803-546-
4742) 
Roy Mullis reported. 
 
The monthly smallbore rifle silhouette match was held at noon on Saturday the 19th of January. Skies 
were cloudy and temperatures, while quite cool, were not cold.  The lack of shadows made for good 
target visibility. 
 
Turn out for the match was quite good with participants from both the Savannah River club and from 
North Carolina.  Curtis Kesler gave Mical a really strong challenge.  However Mical had a strong finish 
with a 35 out of 40 in the standard match and a 33 out of 40 in the hunter match. 
 
Our next match will be held this Saturday, February 16th 
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Match fees are still only five dollars per match.  There will be no new score books in 2019 as the NRA 
will take over all record keeping.  However in 2020 there will be an added NRA match fee. 
 
On the third Saturday of each month, the smallbore rifle silhouette match begins promptly at noon. Set 
up starts around 10 with sight in and practice after set up is complete.  The smallbore hunting rifle match 
usually begins at 1:30 after a short lunch break. 
 
COWBOY ACTION SHOOTING - Savannah River Rangers: Joe Metz, jmrm3@sc.rr.com, 
803-960-3907. 
Rhonda Metz reported. 
 
Cowboy Action is an action shooting sport sanctioned by SASS – Single Action Shooting Society.  
Single Action means the guns have to be cocked before they will fire and must be pre 1900 original or 
replica, most use new production replicas.  The shooter must have 2 revolvers, a lever action rifle 
chambered in a pistol caliber and a shotgun.  The shotgun may be a double barrel, a lever action or an 
exposed hammer pump action.  Ammo is low velocity exposed lead bullets, no jacketed bullets because 
we shoot steel targets at close range.  A typical match has 6 stages with a different scenario on each 
stage.  Each stage is timed and usually consists of 5 rounds from each pistol, 10 rounds from the rifle 
and 4 rounds from the shotgun with movement between each shooting string.  At the end the times are 
added up and the lowest time wins!   
 
Our last match was January 20th. We had 26 shooters come out. The top 5 were: 5th Knot Hardly Dunn, 
4th Sue Render, 3rd Kid Ray, 2nd Shamrock Sadie, 1st  Cowboy Junky. There were 7 clean shooters. Our 
next match is February 17th. Registration begins at 8:30, Shooters Meeting at 9:30, shoot shortly after. 
We always enjoy people coming out to see what all the fun is about. 
 
BLACK POWDER MUZZLELOADING:  Jim Boyd, 1949jwb@gmail.com, 803-356-9504 or Sam 
Jones, JonesiiiS@yahoo.com, 803-794-5476. 
Jim Boyd reported. 
 
It was a balmy 24 at match time and we had a great turn out. 
 
1st Place went to Sam Jones; 2nd to Ken Dilley; and I came in 3rd.  
 
Next match is February 23rd. 
 
IDPA: Bob Hoban 803-491-5509, Mike Phillips 803-530-9135, or idpaatmcrc@gmail.com. 
Bob Hoban reported. 
 
Transfer of responsibility is almost complete. Still need to get IDPA website to cooperate. Will finish 
training with Linda tonight. Regular match is on for February 23rd. Plan is for five scenarios and one 
standards stage. Pricing has changed a little, $15 for regular shooters, $10 for first time shooters, and 
free for juniors with adult entry. Set-up crew and match day staff are free. Everyone is welcome to come 
out and join us.  
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APPLESEED RIFLE CLINIC:  Tyler Scott, appleseedsc@gmail.com  
No report. 
 
JUNIORS: Charley Francis, cfrancis@ftc-i.net, 803-469-4584 
Charley Francis reported. 
Email into Palmetto Gun Club about setting up Juniors matches. No response as yet. 
 
CIVILIAN MARKSMANSHIP PROGRAM: Frank Headley, fheadley@onemain.com, Home 803-
776-1226 or Cell 803-920-2673 
No report.  
 
LEGISLATIVE LIAISON: Patrick Nolan, pnolan747@gmail.com, 803-318-1400.  
Linda Chico reported.  
 
There currently are 12 Bills in the Senate and 20 Bills in the House that have some relevance to firearms 
ownership, possession, or carry. Listed below, they are a mixture of versions of Bills that were not 
passed in the 2017-2018 session, and some novel ones. I would urge you to keep copies of these lists for 
future reference as they move through the legislative process. Noteworthy are: 
 

• Proposing changes in background checks: S0054, S0055, H3058, H3059 
• “Constitutional Carry:” S0139, S0400, H3456 
• Reporting of disqualifying possession/ownership/carry: S0154, S034, H3248 
• Against threatening with a firearm: S0276 
• Restricting CWP carry: S0421 
• Allow CWP carry in a school when used for a religious service, and reduce liability for firearm 

use during: S0293, H3774 
• Confiscation of legally-owned firearms: S158, H3275 
• Greater ability of officials and government/Leo retirees to carry: S0379, H3073, H3171, H3472 
• Increased sentence for unlawful carry: H3053 
• Child Endangerment if allowed access: H3061 
• Open Carry: H3363 
• 7% tax on sale of firearm for “School Safety Find:” H3109 
• CWP carry onto property without permission: H3178 
• Bans on “assault weapons,” large-capacity magazines, and/or accelerators (e.g. bump stocks): 

H3206, H3240 
• Reporting loss or theft of a firearm: H3643 
• “Limited pardon” to allow a non-violent felon to have/use a firearm for hunting: H3693 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Roy Mullis reminded everyone that the SC State Steel Challenge Match would be held the third 
weekend in March, starting with set-up on March 14th.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Mike Dawson passed out MCRC cards and asked that we all work toward recruiting new members. 
Invite friends, co-workers, etc. 
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The next mandatory safety briefing for new members will be held on Saturday, February 23, at 8:30am. 
Eye and ear protection are required. Plan to spend three hours, and that includes a portion of time 
walking around the range. So, dress appropriately for the weather. 
 
NEW MEMBERS: Scott Rucker, David Davis, James Jordan, Craig Fitzhugh, Jay Miller, Bryce 
Hylton, Sierra Hylton, David Marino, Gary Watkins, Dave Wough, and Irving Domenech. 
  



VOLUNTEERS are needed to help set up the Friday before the USPSA, IDPA, and Steel Challenge 
matches. Most of the match directors would welcome any assistance. You do not have to be a 
participant in the match the next day to help. Please get involved in the operation of the club. Contact 
one of the match directors in this newsletter and volunteer to help. 
 
METAL TARGET STANDS can be ordered from Roy Mullis. Contact Roy at 803-360-1490 or by 
email at president@midcarolinarifleclub.com. 
 

Information on CWP Classes, Shooting Instruction, and Services: 
 
NRA/USCCA/CWP INSTRUCTORS – SC Gun class: Frank Headley, NRA Senior Training 
Counselor/Certified Instructor, USCCA Certified Instructor  GLOCK Instructor,  
fheadley@onemain.com (803-920-2673); 
Linda Headley, NRA Training Counselor/Certified Instructor, USCCA Certified Instructor, 
lheadley@onemain.com (803-776-1226) 
Z. Dylan Smith, NRA Certified Instructor, USCCA Certified Instructor, zdsmith@email.sc.edu 
(803-920-8445) 
 
CLASSES ARE HANDS ON WITH PRACTICE SHOOTING AND ONE ON ONE 
INSTRUCTION. BEGINNERS WELCOME! 
SC Concealed Weapons Permit – Taught with USCCA training materials and SC required laws 
UTAH (30 state) Concealed Carry Permit – Recommended for Military or anyone subject to transfer. 
NRA Basic Instructor & NRA Basic Pistol Instructor Course – Allows you to become a SLED 
Certified CWP Instructor 
NRA Personal Protection Inside The Home and Outside The Home – Learn what the CWP Class 
didn’t teach you. 
NRA Instructor Classes – Pistol, Rifle, Shotgun, Personal Protection, Home Firearms Safety, Chief 
Range Safety Officer, 
Other Classes – NRA Range Safety Officer, Personal Instruction by appointment, Advanced CWP 
 
NRA INSTRUCTOR, ADVANCED CLASSES, & CWP: Paladin Services LLC is Joseph KATZ 
(NRA Training Counselor, SLED Certified CWP Instructor, and NRA Certified Advanced Pistol 
Instructor and Training Counselor) and Janet KATZ (NRA Training Counselor, SLED Certified CWP 
Instructor, and NRA Certified Advanced Pistol Instructor and Training Counselor), 
paladin@busman.com (803-783-0590). 

NRA Pistol Instructor special course package: NRA Basic Instructor Training, NRA Pistol 
Instructor special course package on January 26-27, 2019. The course qualifies instructors to teach the 
NRA Basics of Pistol Shooting and to apply to SLED for certification as SC CWP instructors. Instructor 
candidates must complete NRA Basics of Pistol Shooting student class before taking the NRA Pistol 
Instructor course.  

NRA Rifle Instructor Training class will be offered August 17, 2019, for NRA instructors who 
have completed NRA Basic Rifle Shooting student class, NRA Basic Instructor Training and been 
certified in another discipline.  

NRA Range Safety Officer Training, an essential course for all trainers and support staff, will be 
offered on Saturday, February 23, 2019.  

NRA Personal Protection in the Home Instructor training will be offered September 28, 2019, for 
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NRA Instructors who are certified NRA Pistol Instructors and have completed NRA Personal Protection 
in the Home student class.  
 SC CWP and Florida CWP. MCRC members, family and friends are invited to take the SC CWP 
from Paladin Services on January 12 or February 2, 2019, and also get certified Florida CWP on the 
same dates. Please contact Joseph KATZ (803-783-0590) or email paladin@busman.com with your 
phone number(s) so we can answer your questions.  

Defensive Shotgun course will help you learn how to protect your home and family using a basic 
shotgun and will be offered May 18, 2019. 

Home Defense (NRA Personal Protection in the Home) class on February 16, 2019, takes you 
beyond the CWP and handgun basics to help you develop strategies so you can protect yourself and your 
family from home invasion.  

Defensive Handgun 1 is offered March 16, and Defensive Handgun 2 on April 13, 2019, to 
enhance your shooting skills and your ability to defend yourself while carrying concealed because the 
real world outside your home is infinitely more complex.  

Personal Training is useful for both new shooters and experienced shooters to overcome fear of 
firearms or to hone your marksmanship skills. Scheduled by appointment on weekday afternoons from 
1–3 or 3–5 p.m. 

Go to the Paladin Services LLC website paladin.busman.com for detailed training information 
and schedule for advanced classes and personal training.  
 
BULLETS BY SCARLETT is a local “cowgirl owned” business that manufactures hard cast lead 
bullets for reloading. E’Lane Tipton is the owner. She not only makes and sells bullets she has a full line 
of Shooter’s World powder, Federal primers and other reloading components. She also carries loaded 
“cowboy” ammunition using her bullets, Clean Shot powder and Federal primers in low velocity loads. 
Located at 1070G, South Lake Drive, Lexington, SC 29073. Phone 843-877-0770 
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